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Re: Petition 717-06 - Kirrama Range Road

I refer to a petition lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Andrew Cripps MP,
Member for Hinchinbrook, on 11 October 2006 about the Kirrama Range Road.

The concerns raised by the petitioners have been noted. They have previously been raised
directly by the Member for Hinchinbrook and other concerned parties.

I am advised that Kirrama Range Road is a local government road for which Cardwell
Shire Council is responsible. As the road is not part of the State-controlled Road
Network, the Department of Main Roads is not responsible for its upgrade or
maintenance.

Council has temporarily closed the Kirrama Range Road on the grounds of safety, legal
liability concerns and an inability or desire to fund any upgrade to the road. Council did
not seek Main Roads assistance to clear or repair the road after Cyclone Larry. Other
shires affected by the cyclone sought and received Main Roads assistance.

Council has sought a whole-of-govemment approach to the upgrading and maintenance of
the road.

Main Roads has offered to help council carry out a feasibility assessment for the modest
upgrading of the road. This would also help identify potential funding arrangements and
possible contributors to any proposed work.
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